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Wednesday 17th July 2024 

Junior Head of School 

 

Dear parents and carers,  

 

We are delighted to inform you that we have appointed a new Head of School at the Juniors. Miss 

Alexandra Mowatt will be joining us in Spring Term next year. She has vast senior leadership 

experience of over 10 years as Deputy Headteacher and Acting Headteacher at a local St Helens 

Primary School. 

 

Miss Mowatt will be bringing a wealth of knowledge with her, and we know she will settle in well 

with our children and families. I am sure Miss Mowatt will be visiting the school over the Autumn 

Term to introduce herself and get to know our wonderful families.  

 

Kind regards 

 

Mrs Samantha Birchall 

Executive Headteacher 

 

To the children of St Mary's Catholic Junior Academy, 

 

It was lovely to meet some of you yesterday and I really enjoyed my visit to your wonderful school. I 

was made to feel very welcome, and I could tell what a fabulous school you have. I am very excited 

to be joining your school family as your Head of School in January, and I cannot wait to see what 

adventures we can have together. 

 

Let me tell you a little bit about me: 

I am a very big rugby league fan, and a season ticket holder for the Saints. I love to read, but I don't 

have a favourite book because I always change my mind! My favourite colour is purple and if I can 

buy it in purple (pens, staplers, flowers, cushions, keyrings, shoes) I will! But my favourite thing is 

Christmas. I love Christmas, and I cannot wait to visit St Mary's during Advent, before I start with 

you, and share my excitement with you.  

I really am very happy to become your Head of School, and I know we are going to keep making St 

Mary's a wonderful place to learn together, with our core values of Respect, Compassion and 

Resilience at the centre.  

 

I wish you all a very happy and healthy Summer holidays, making lots of memories and sharing lots 

of laughter, and I look forward to seeing you all soon.  

 

Best wishes,  

Miss Mowatt 


